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Year 4 News  
Mrs Ramsay  

Well done to the following Students of the Week:  

Week 7 ð Chloe, Mia, Amelia  

 

Itõs week 8 already!  Please see your childõs diary note to see what 

assessment tasks they will undertake over the next few weeks.   

 

Well done to all the students who complete their homework each 

week.  I enjoy seeing how much pride they take in their work. Every 

week, your childõs Evaluation book is taken home.  Itõs a great way for 

you to see how they are going in their weekly spelling, number and 

dictation.  I am impressed with how many students return their   

Evaluation books the next day.   

 

This week, we will participate in an erosion science experiment.  Students will create 

sandcastles and pour different amount of water over them.  We will observe what effect 

water has on our sandcastles and give ideas on how we can help prevent erosion.  

 

Earlier this term, Mr Paterson came and visited our classroom.  He spoke about what his 

job as a geologist entails. We are very thankful for Mr Patersonõs visit.  Below some of the 

things we learnt:  

How rocks get their colour ð by water flowing through them and the minerals in the 

rocks.  

Silica ð makes the rock look like crystals and shiny.  

To categorise what type of rock you have, you need to check it off against certain               

characteristics ð grain, weight, colour, shape.  

How a rock forms.  

Geologists use water to see the surface of rock 

(to see its natural characteristics).  

Geologists use instruments to help them           

determine what type of rock it is.  

He categorised the rocks we had brought in from 

home. 

Being a Geologist is a very enjoyable job.  

Have a great week!  



PRIMARY NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There will be training for cross country before school on a Tuesday and Thursday for 

the remainder of the term.  Any interested students should meet at 8:15am in the 

Sports Complex carpark.  Please bring a hat and water bottle.  

SEE MRS DAY WITH ANY QUESTIONSé.. 

 

                               Cross Country will be on the last day of Term 1. Friday 31st March! 



With under three weeks left in this term itõs fantastic to see the number of students regularly attending 

above our expectation of 93%. As a whole school we are currently achieving a rate of 93.4% which        

although is good I believe could still be a little better. To support students who could potentially increase 

their attendance, in the past weeks we have been discussing with families if there is anything more we 

can do to ensure students are at school every day possible. If you are contacted at any stage (for any    

reason) please understand that we have your childõs best interests firmly at the front of our mind and 
want every child to fulfil their potential which begins by attending and then continues by being fully    

engaged in appropriate learning activities, in and out of the classroom.  

In the past few weeks many students have not only been engaged in the classroom but also in a range of 

enrichment activities which complete the educational experience. Whether it be our students who took 

the opportunity to attend the recent chess competition, our Prep ð 6 students viewing the drama         

performance ôBenjamin and Meõ or our multitude of sporting competitors itõs great to see students taking 
advantage of whatõs on offer. In the coming weeks we will be offering some more opportunities in the    

cultural area, please discuss them with your child as they become available.  

Last week I summarised some of my experiences over the past month and linked them generally to our 

work here at Texas P -10 SS. This week I will highlight specifically some of the actions we are                

implementing increase our positive impact. One example is our increasing of the amount of reporting and 

useful feedback provided to parents. That will at times include suggestions of things that could be done at 

home, specific strategies the student needs to adopt or what learning behaviours the student needs to 
implement.  

Another initiative is for every lesson to be linked to a clear understandable ôlearning intentionõ (eg. Today 

we are learning to decide between fact and opinion) which allows the student to form the connection    

between what they are doing and what they are learning (the most important thing). At this point in time 

this is still a work in progress and as with many things in life, the easy they are to say, perhaps the more 

difficult they are to do well. With continued effort and refinement we will ensure this becomes just part of 

what we do.  

Have a great week.  

Justin.  

PRINCIPAL NEWS 

LITERACY LEARNINGS  Fountas and Pinnell Benchmark Assessment System  

This week teachers and teacher aides are receiving training on how to successfully implement 
the Fountas and Pinnell Benchmark Assessment System. This assessment system will be      
replacing PM which means students will now be levelled using the letters A - Z. One of the    
major benefits for Texas P -10 State School is that this system will be implemented from Prep 
through to Year 10 which means students will not have to change to another system. In the 
past students have completed PM and then had to move to another program so that teachers 
could continue to track students development in reading.  

The assessments are conducted one -on-one and will determine a studentõs independent and  
instructional reading level. During Part 1 of the assessment, the student reads aloud and talks 
about the systemõs precisely levelled fiction and nonfiction books, while the teacher-aide        
observes and notes the readerõs behaviours on carefully constructed forms. In Part 2, the  
teacher -aide conducts a revealing Comprehension Conversation that goes beyond merely       
retelling what they have read. Teachers will then use this information to determine studentsõ 
instructional and independent reading levels, plan for efficient and effective instruction,      
identify students who need intervention or extra help and monitor student progress across the 
school year. This means that all students will be given strategies and skills to help them       
progress to the next level and are created according to their individual needs.  

Staff at Texas P -10 State School will not  
only establish reading levels but also gather       
valuable information about each             
individualõs processing strategies, fluency 
and comprehension ð all of which give them       
insights about how to target their future 
teaching for each student.  



 

 

 

 

Texas P-10 State School Choir is ready to roll for 2017! Annabel Cleeve will be        

conducting the group and running the rehearsals. Rehearsal time will be on a     
Thursday morning at 8.20am until 9.00am. There will be no Smash Up for the choir 

children on this day in order to make time for our only rehearsal.  

If you would like to participate, please put your name down on the sheet in your   

classroom. Rehearsals will commence in Term 2.  

 

School  Photosð
Tuesday 28th 
March  

 

Payment in full placed in envelopes 
provided or on-line bring completed 

envelopes in on the day  
 

Sibling envelopes available at the 
office  

 

Tomorrow 
Night  

P & C  Annual General 

Meeting Notice  

 

15TH March 2017   

Admin Block  

5.30pm  



Junior Golf  

commencing Sunday  

19 March 9am  6 years 

and up.  $5 a session  

Enquiries Phil Byrnes 

0428531299 or Ian Coventry 

0408499339  

Jacob, Bailey, Vejay, Mac, Will, Thomas, Stafford, 
Lachlan and Tyler attended their first Toowoomba 
District Primary School Chess Tournament last 
Tuesday. The Texas P -10 students were part of  357 
players from 27 different schools battling out to see 
who would become the individual chess champions 
of 2017. With only a short preparation for the    
tournament, the students performed extremely well 
with all Texas players registering multiple wins. 
Keep at ear out for a chess club starting in Term 2 
to begin preparing for the teams event later in the 
year.                                                        Mr Day  

CHESS  

 
2017 Texas Little Athletics AGM  

& General Meeting  
 

Thurs 16 th  March 2017  
3:30pm at Skate Park  

Texas Mixed Netball 

 Information and Registration 

 

The Texas mixed netball season will     
commence on Wednesday 26th April (Week 
2, Term 2) at 5.30pm with all further games being played 
on Wednesday evenings.  Membership is $20 for seniors 
and $10 for juniors.  Ball fees remain at $2 per senior  
player, per game. 

There will be a sign on night at the Stockmans Hotel on 
Wednesday 22nd March at 6.00pm.  Alternatively, the    
registration form can be downloaded from the Texas    
Netball Association facebook page and emailed to Leanne 
Gilkison at leanne.gilkison@live.com   

Registrations close Wednesday 29th March in order to   
finalise teams and the draw. 

In addition, if anyone is interested in undertaking the Level 
1 Umpire Course via the internet, please follow the link on 
the Clubôs facebook page. The Club will reimburse the $25 
fee. 

We look forward to an exciting, fun filled season of Netball.  
Please forward registration details to any interested     
players ï new members are very welcome! 

Please contact Vicki Fenwicke on 0487143694 if you have 

any queries.  

QLD School Photography 

Update  

We have received a letter from 
QLD school Photography   
outlining their on -line       
payment system was        
compromised last week and 
this was outlined in the media 
over the weekend.  They have 
advised that this has only    
affected one family within our 
School and they have been in 

contact directly with them.   

If you would like any further    
details please contact QLD 
School Photography direct      
(07) 3216 6777 or email 
schools@qldschoolphotograp
hy.com.au  

They have assured us this 
will not be an ongoing      
occurrence  

mailto:leanne.gilkison@live.com

